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22 December 2020 

 

Max Adlam 

Branch Secretary 

United Firefighters' Union of Australia-South Australian Branch 

 

Sent via email: maxa@ufusa.com.au  

                 CC: gkent@mgisq.com.au  

 

Dear Max Adlam, 

 

United Firefighters' Union of Australia-South Australian Branch 

Financial Report for the year ended 30 June 2020 – (FR2020/102) 

I acknowledge receipt of the financial report for the year ended 30 June 2020 for the United 

Firefighters' Union of Australia-South Australian Branch (the reporting unit).  The documents 

were lodged with the Registered Organisations Commission (the ROC) on 3 December 2020. 

The financial report has now been filed.  

The financial report was filed based on a primary review.  This involved confirming that the 

financial reporting timelines required under s.253, s.265, s.266 and s.268 of the Fair Work 

(Registered Organisations) Act 2009 (RO Act) have been satisfied, all documents required under 

s.268 of the RO Act were lodged and that various disclosure requirements under the Australian 

Accounting Standards, RO Act and reporting guidelines have been complied with.  A primary 

review does not examine all disclosure requirements. 

Please note that the financial report for the year ending 30 June 2021 may be subject to an 
advanced compliance review. 

You are not required to take any further action in respect of the report lodged. I make the following 
comments to assist you when you next prepare a financial report. The ROC will confirm these 
concerns have been addressed prior to filing next year’s report. 

Timescale requirements 

Reports must be provided to members at least 21 days before general meeting 

Under subsection 265(5)(a) of the RO Act, where the report is presented to a general meeting of 

members, the report must be provided to members at least 21 days before that meeting. The 

designated officer’s certificate states that the financial report was provided to members on 12 

November 2020 and presented to a general meeting of members on 26 November 2020.  

On 21 December 2020, the reporting unit advised the ROC that the financial report was available 

to members at the reporting unit’s office on 12 November 2020. This was when the committee of 

management held a meeting to make the resolutions relating to the reporting unit’s financial report 

for the financial year ended 30 June 2020. The reporting unit also advised that the full report was 

published on the reporting unit’s website on 18 November 2020.  
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The provision of the report under subsection 265(5)(a) is to all members, therefore the financial 

report being made available in the office on 12 November 2020 would not satisfy the requirement 

under subsection 265(5)(a). Hence, it would appear that the full report was provided to members 

on the 18 November 2020, that is, when the full report was published on the reporting unit’s 

website. 

Based on the information provided, the reporting unit only provided members with the full report 8 

days before the general meeting of members.  

Please ensure in future years that the full report is provided to all members of the reporting unit 21 

days before presented to a general meeting of members. Please note that subsection 265(5)(a) is 

a civil penalty provision. 

Reporting Requirements 

The ROC website provides a number of factsheets in relation to the financial reporting process and 

associated timelines.  The website also contains the s.253 reporting guidelines and a model set of 

financial statements.   

The ROC recommends that reporting units use these model financial statements to assist in 

complying with the RO Act, the s.253 reporting guidelines and Australian Accounting 

Standards.  Access to this information is available via this link. 

If you have any queries regarding this letter, please contact me on (03) 9603 0764 or via email at 

kylie.ngo@roc.gov.au.  

Yours sincerely, 

 

Kylie Ngo 
Registered Organisations Commission 
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